
 

 

Ref No.: 335884.2018  
Contact: Charles Wiafe 

Ph: 8711 7452 
Date: 20 December 2018 

 

 
 
Mr Fadi Shakir  
A/Senior Planner  
Transport Assessment 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39  
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
Dear Mr Shakir 
 
Re:  The Northern Road Upgrade – Glenmore Park to Bringelly (SSI 7127 – Modification 1) 
– Notice of Exhibition  
 
Council welcomes the opportunity to provide comments on the above modification application. 
  
The southern portion of the Stage 6 project between Mersey Road and Elizabeth Drive is in the 
Liverpool Local Government Area (LGA).  
 
Council has reviewed the application and supporting documents and raises no objection to the 
proposed modification to replace the approved twin bridges over Adams Road within an at-grate 
signalised intersection, including changes to the horizontal and vertical road alignments.   
 
However, Council is concerned that the modification requires significant earthworks along Adams 
Road at the intersection.  
 
Council requests that the Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) enter into an agreement for the 
extent and responsibility of maintenance works along Adams Road.  This can be included as part 
of Council’s previous request for an agreement for the maintenance of The Northern Road section 
through Luddenham Village which will be reclassified as a local road and handed over to Council.  
 
Should you require any further information on this matter, please contact my office Manager Traffic 
and Transport Charles Wiafe on 8711 7452. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
David Smith  
Manager Planning and Transport Strategy  


